
 
 

Saturday, August 10th, 2024 
 
Re: Witter Field Renovation Project Update 
 
Dear Neighbors, 
 
The Witter Field track resurfacing was complete yesterday, Friday, 8/9/24. 

 

The Witter sports complex was opened yesterday afternoon and PHS football and cross-country teams were using the 

synthetic turf field and the new track 

 

A ribbon cutting ceremony will take place next Wednesday, 8/14 beginning at 5:15pm.  Everyone is invited to attend. 

 

I would like to thank the Piedmont Community and the surrounding residents for their immense patience and 
understanding throughout the entire project. 
 

I have attached a few photos of the finished track along with a few old photos (pre-renovation) of the track and 

field after a large storm event. The renovations included extensive underground drainage work. 
 
Regards, 
Pete Palmer 
PUSD, Director of Facilities/Construction Manager 
 
 
Witter Sports Complex message to all user groups: 
 
Dear Community members, surrounding residents, PUSD staff, coaches, athletes & parents/fans, visiting team staff, coaches, athletes 
and parents/fans. 
 
Please adhere to the Witter parking and access guidelines set forth in the following link: witterfield.com 
 
Do not park in the following areas. PPD will continue to enforce and will be issuing citations  
- Resident only parking spaces 
- Blocking any driveway or part of a driveway or the yellow arm PE Hill access gate 
- Emergency access roads, bottom of El Cerrito & road leading to hardball field (no stopping, waiting or drop off is allowed) 
- Emergency responder access - the Witter parking lot must remain clear at all times so an ambulance can pick up an injured player or     
a person having a medical emergency. No illegal parking in the Witter parking lot is allowed 
- Red curb or ADA designated parking 
 
The Witter Field sports complex only has 14 parking spaces.  
 
-Tents & chairs are not allowed on the turf or track unless they are equipped with weight distributing legs/bases 
-Other than water, no food, drinks or gum are allowed on the track or field 
-No personal trainers are allowed to use the complex at anytime unless PUSD has granted a use permit 
-The complex (including the track) can’t be used by the public during school hours or whenever PHS sports is practicing or when there 
are PHS games. 
-The complex can’t be used by the public when there is a 3rd party, approved use permit is in place. 
-The complex can’t be used by any organized teams/group without an approved use permit.   
 
Please email me with any questions or clarifications. 
 

ppalmer@piedmont.k12.ca.us 

http://witterfield.com/
mailto:ppalmer@piedmont.k12.ca.us

